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Dear Mr. Bennett,

Del Morris recommended that I write to you concerning a position with Lockheed Martin as a graduating engineer, particularly in the controls discipline. I am attracted by the opportunity to work with the leading aerospace and defense company on projects requiring expertise and precision in their design.

I will graduate from BYU in June 2003 in Mechanical Engineering. I chose to major in engineering because of my interests in applied technology and aptitude for technical analysis. My prominent strengths lie in analytical problem solving, team project organization, and systems programming. As shown on my resume, I have had remarkable opportunities to use and develop all of these skills.

My most applicable experience to control systems was an opportunity to program an Automated Dice Drill. The objective was to minimize cycle time, while holding all tolerances within +/- .002”. The real challenge involved coordinating servo and pneumatic commands with optical and magnetic sensors to make the machine fail proof to any given operator. In the end, I was able to program the system, working out (apparently) every operating bug, and bring the cycle time from an initial 12 seconds down to 5 seconds.

Currently I am involved in a course on Optimization. Our projects entail developing mathematical models of multivariable systems, and then running them through the appropriate optimization algorithms to drive our objective to a desired value or boundary. I have thoroughly enjoyed this class, and would look forward to projects requiring similar system modeling skills.

Among my most valuable experiences was managing a team to build a custom designed vacuum forming machine. I gained first hand experience across all ranges from machine design to project planning and scheduling.  It was rewarding to see and drive the progress on the machine, and made it worth working multiple 70+ hour weeks to maintain schedule and finish on time.

I understand that Lockheed Martin is looking for graduating engineers with skills that will contribute to their engineering teams. I would appreciate an opportunity to schedule an interview and learn more about the opportunities. Thank you for your time and consideration.

Very sincerely yours,

Bryan Gardner
